
NASTE Season 2013 – Race #7 
January 5, 2013 

WFO Speedway, Portland, Oregon 
 

 
 

 
This past Saturday evening a fantastic group of eighteen NASTE Racers met at Bryan Trachsel's WFO 

Speedway in southeast Portland for some HO scale IROC racing.  

For our enjoyment Bryan had prepared four Aurora Thunderjet 500 cars with AC Cobra bodies for 

this point series race. The first round of racing was very exciting as racers became familiar with the speed 

and handling of the T-Jet cars. But by the second round a few things became obvious.   

First, the pizza, hot dogs, and snacks Bryan provided for us were most excellent, but VERY filling and 

Dorothy Abbott's excellent rum balls were not helping much. Second and most importantly there were 

new applicants applying for The Hammer title (which is probably appropriate as The Hammer seems to 

have moved into the full blown racer ranks).    

Add to that the fact that Bryan's WFO HO track is tight, fast, and very challenging! Despite these 

obstacles most everyone improved their performance over the first round.  

Taking top honors was our host, Bryan with Bill and Dave tied for second. 

We raced two full rounds and there were no issues with the cars or the track, and the racing was 

concluded by 9:00 pm.  It was a great night of racing! Thank you Bryan! 

We’ll look forward to seeing you at the next NASTE Race on Saturday, January 19 at Monte and Victoria’s 

Jacquelin Park for the Digital Enduro. 



Race No. 7- WTG Speedway Laps 
Season 
Points 

Bryan Trachsel 83.9 20 

Bill Bostic 81.3 19 

Dave Smith 81.3 19 

Terry Abbott 80.5 17 

Tracy Flood 80.5 17 

Monte Saager 79.3 15 

Rico Locati 78.6 14 

Jeff Wilson 77.5 13 

Russell Flood 72.9 12 

Dennis Hart 71.6 11 

Dorothy Abbott 72.9 10 

Chelsea Wilson 67.0 9 

Perry Petrequin 65.4 8 

Todd Flood 64.4 7 

Sherry Wilson 63.6 6 

Tyler Petrequin 62.1 5 

Thomas 61.4 4 

June Petrequin 60.9 3 

 


